
PUBLIC NOTICE
Proposed Permit Decision for the Evoqua Water
Technologies LLC Facility near Parker, Arizona

WHAT THIS NOTICE IS ABOUT:  The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is requesting public 
comment on a proposal to issue a hazardous waste management permit for the Evoqua Water Technologies LLC facility 
located at the Colorado River Indian Tribes’ Reservation, 2523 Mutahar Street near Parker, Arizona.  The purpose of 
EPA’s proposal to issue a permit would be to allow the facility to process and treat spent (used) carbon, some of which is 
contaminated with hazardous waste, for reuse as clean carbon.  Based on the facility operator’s Human Health and Ecologi-
cal Risk Assessment, EPA proposes to impose conditions on the facility operations so that there is no unreasonable risk to 
human health and the environment.  The public is invited to provide its comments to EPA’s proposal, as set forth below. 

ATTEND A PUBLIC MEETING:  EPA invites you to attend a Public Meeting and Public Hearing to discuss the pro-
posed permit decision and to collect verbal and written comments.  The meeting will be held November 1, 2016, in the 
Mohave Conference Room at the Bluewater Resort and Casino, located at 11300 Resort Drive, Parker, Arizona, 85344.  
Phone number: (928) 669-7000.  The Public Meeting/Public Hearing time is at 7:00 pm.

If you need reasonable accommodation, please contact Mike Zabaneh by email or phone. 

PROVIDE COMMENTS:  EPA would like to hear from you during the public comment period that starts on October 1 
and ends on November 15, 2016.  Comments may be written, emailed or faxed or provided in person at the public hearing 
on the proposed draft permit.  Written comments must be postmarked by November 15, 2016, and sent to:

“Mike” Mahfouz Zabaneh, P.E. 
U.S. EPA Region 9   
75 Hawthorne Street, LND 4-2 
San Francisco, CA  94105

Phone: (415) 972-3348
Fax: (415) 947-3530
Email: zabaneh.mahfouz@epa.gov

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  You may request more information about the proposed permit decision by contacting 
Mike Zabaneh at (415) 972-3348.  You can also find more information by reading the fact sheet, attending the Public 
Meeting/Public Hearing, or by visiting our website: www.epa.gov/region9/waste/evoqua.  If you wish to review the 
proposed draft permit, the Statement of Basis, or the most recent Part B Permit Application, you may find them at the 
addresses provided below or by visiting our website.

U.S. EPA 
75 Hawthorne St., 3rd Floor
San Francisco, CA 94105
(415) 947-4597

Colorado River Indian Tribes Museum 
and Library 
CRIT Administrative Complex 
(At 2nd Avenue and Mohave Road)
26600 Mohave Rd.
Parker, AZ 85344
(928) 669-1332

Parker Public Library
1001 South Navaho Ave. 
Parker, AZ 85344
(928) 669-2622

www.epa.gov/region9/waste/evoqua

